
Sellindge Surgery Patient Participation Group
Minutes – Monday 8th July 2024              
	 Sellindge Surgery
	Dr Maitra, Joanne Short, Emma Lockerby

	PPG Members
	Tim Stanyon CHAIR, Sarah Diaz, Sue Threadingham, David Andrews, Jenny Hollingsbee, Carole Hobbs, Peter Shearcroft, Mike Hanson, Suzie Sparshatt, Malcolm Brohier, Helen Brohier - Total 11

	Apologies
	Dr George, Beryl Moore

	Welcome/minutes of March 2024
Joanne/Emma action and Tim S
                 
	Tim welcomed all and the minutes for March 2024 were approved as pre-circulated. It was also agreed that each PPG Agenda/Minutes would be posted on the surgery website and also to the PPG WhatsApp group. Tim S would do this for WhatsApp. Emma L would look into doing this for the into surgery website.
Tim requested that other PPG members added ideas for future speakers / topics to the WhatsApp Group (or let him know if you are not members). [See also AOB @ end]

	Advocacy/inadequate surgery funding - update

	Tim had approached various PPG groups locally about national advocacy/lobbying in the interests of better service/funding for local GP practices.  There had not been an appetite for this but moves were underway for more formal local lobbying. Approval was given for the Sellindge PPG to sign up to this involvement for local lobbying/advocacy.  There was general agreement that local conversations perhaps with the local planning authorities would also be helpful.

	Premises update
	Dr Maitra confirmed no further update. 

	E-Consult/flu campaign 2024/25

Action flu clinics to be publicised

Covid 2024.
	Emma briefed the meeting.  The surgery had completely changed the way they handled E-Consult requests.  Two staff members had now been allocated to deal with and respond to requests quickly.  Emma gave figures (example only) for June 2024 – there had been 171 requests submitted.  15 had been redirected to 111 service.  7 to other services.  116 attempts for GP appointments had been saved.  
Flu clinics for over 65’s had been earmarked for weekends 21/28  September and 5/12 October for others including vulnerable patients if stocks permitted.  This would be available to book end of August. Last year had been a wonderful success without need for volunteers and none would be needed this year either.
As to Covid boosters NHS England will notify patients?

	Recruitment and staffing
	No progress regarding new Doctors.  There had been an internal reshuffle of staff and this was working really well.

Ray Hutchinson (IT) now worked for PCN but was available to the surgery for any issues.

	Repeat prescriptions – ordering without mobile phone; Jo comment plse??
 Patient Access user messages: 
	Joanne confirmed that there were several ways to deal with this i.e. emailing the dispensary direct (what is the email address?), phoning the surgery, personal scripts and E-Consult.  Malcolm confirmed that he had managed to use the NHS login system to reach the dispensary without the necessity for a mobile phone.  Malcolm still not did accept that you could use the Patient Access Login without a mobile phone.  This is borne out by the messages below:
Your mobile number will be used to help you get back into your Patient Access account if you ever forget your password or lose access to your authenticator app.

Without a mobile number, your account may be deleted if it cannot be recovered.

Set up two-factor authentication with a third-party app



	Newsletter
Suzie to action


	There had been very positive feedback for the Spring issue and Suzie agreed to produce one more soonest.  There was discussion about whether the information in the Newsletter had been superseded quickly.  Joanne said that the surgery had printed out about 100 copies of the Spring issue and had placed them in the waiting room 10 at a time.  Suzie wondered whether the Newsletter was really of any use given that the noticeboard in the surgery was being updated regularly.  As a summary Tim suggested that we do one more issue to judge whether it was worth while continuing and a special note of thanks to Suzie was recorded.  

	AOB

Duty Doctor phone issues/medical records
Feedback re Dementia room visit to Suzie
Tim to discuss with surgery?

This was on the March 2024 mins.

	Jenny updated as to a possible visit to the Kent and Medway Medical School at Canterbury.  They will let her know likely date for the next tour.  There was a high degree of interest to attend such a tour.
Sue T again raised the issue of the difficulty in understanding the Duty Doctor on the telephone.  Joanne then suggested that if one signed up for the medical records publication on-line (attend the surgery with two forms of ID to register) one could then see the consultation notes but it was acknowledged that many patients (elderly) would find this difficult.  It was embarrassing asking the Doctor to repeatedly repeat the conversation.
Sue T also commented about a visit to the Dementia room at WH hospital on 26 July and she would provide a feedback report to Suzie for inclusion in the Newsletter.

Peter S was rather exercised by a repeated change of brands in the medication and notification to the patient if a particular brand was unavailable especially if a patient had requested for medical reasons a particular brand.  It was agreed that Peter would speak personally to Dr M/Joanne to solve this problem.  About 120-170 scripts are received daily and it was probably impossible for the dispensary team to contact any particular patient if a brand had to change or was unavailable.  It was likely that if unavailable to Sellindge then probably it was locally unavailable.  

Tim commented about the surgery becoming involved in the active practice initiative for which a Charter would be granted.  This was to promote increase in physical activity with many suggestions and he passed on initial information to Joanne/Emma and if the Surgery is interested, he is willing to follow up.
It was confirmed that as usual the draft minutes would be available very quickly for the Chair/Surgery to comment.  Any amendments should be forthcoming quickly to aid circulation of the minutes.

It was agreed that if no comments were received within 3 working days then the minutes would be circulated as per the original draft.

	Next Meeting/AGM/speaker
Suzie to action re: speaker
	Tim was keen that there should be suggestions about possible speakers/topics to try to avoid pressure on the surgery to action.  Suzie said that she had perhaps a speaker on Menopause which she thought would be very popular locally.  Discussion was had about using the small hall in the village hall especially to provide seating.  

The AGM/speaker meeting agreed 14 October 2024 at 6.30pm at the surgery. 
Meeting closed at 1.30pm.



